PRR Comments


	PRR Number
	750
	PRR Title
	Unannounced Generation Capacity Testing

	
	

	Date
	January 16, 2008

	
	

	Submitter’s Information

	Name
	Danielle Jaussaud

	E-mail Address
	danielle.jaussaud@puc.state.tx.us

	Company
	PUCT

	Phone Number
	512-936-7396

	Cell Number
	512-936-7361

	Market Segment
	Regulatory Agency


	Comments


	Overall Market Benefit
	

	Overall Market Impact
	

	Consumer Impact
	


The Staff of the Public Utility Commission (Staff) supports ERCOT’s proposal for unannounced testing of generation capacity as a means to mitigate or eliminate the need for a Reserve Discount Factor (RDF) and provide ERCOT with accurate capacity data it can rely on to efficiently address emergency conditions and maintain the safety of the grid.  

Currently, ERCOT applies a discount factor to the reserves because a portion of the generation capacity reported by the Qualified Scheduling Entities (QSEs) is frequently not available for deployment during emergency conditions.  In effect, some QSEs report capacity that cannot be delivered in a reasonable time frame.  This may be due to weather conditions or operating conditions that reduce the amount of capacity available for deployment.  Regardless of the reason, QSEs have an obligation to update their Resource Plan and report accurate High Sustainable Limits (HSL).  Staff believes that the issues raised by FPL and CPS in their comments can be addressed through clarifications from ERCOT as those parties recognize that, in FPL’s words, ERCOT most needs confidence in hourly and daily HSLs.

The failure of some QSEs to report accurate HSL or to adjust their resources’ HSL in their Resource Plans affects ERCOT’s ability to maintain reliability, especially under emergency conditions.  To compensate, ERCOT applies a discount factor to reported reserves and has recently been authorized by the Board to acquire additional Responsive Reserves when conditions indicate that reserves are probably being under-reported.  It appears that under current rules generators have no incentive to improve the accuracy of their reported HSLs, and after-the-fact review of their capability appears to be difficult and expensive.  

The inaccurate reporting of HSLs and the resulting increase in reserves being acquired appears to be an inefficient outcome that is costly to the market.  In addition, it is possible that generators could game their HSL reporting to increase their revenue from the sale of responsive reserves, with little likelihood of being detected.  For these reasons, staff believes that the PRR, as proposed and with the clarifying language provided by Luminant and LCRA, should be adopted.  Further, Staff agrees that ERCOT should maintain historical records of unannounced Generation Resource test results and use the information to adjust the Reserve Discount Factor (RDF) as it deems necessary.  In addition, whenever a resource receives an Out Of Merit instruction from ERCOT to go to its HSL and is unable to reach its HSL, Staff believes that the resource should be deemed to have failed the unannounced generation capacity test and have its HSL adjusted until another unannounced test is conducted.  
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